


toward the conservation of forest resources. He was active in the 
AFA and was elected president in 1951, and served on the board of 
directors from 1952 until 1955. He was active in many more 
organization, including Wisconsin's Trees for Tomorrow program. 

In 1948, Everest was appointed as a charter member of the 
Wisconsin Forestry Advisory council to the then Wisconsin 
Conservation Commission. He served with distinction from 
1948-1955. During his tenure, he was instrumental in formulating 
several recommendations to the Commission. Of special note are: 
the purchase by the WCD of the remaining Land Commission holdings 
in the Flambeau River State Forest; establishment of a 
cooperative WCD-UW-Madison program of forestry research; and 
expansion of WCD's role in farm forestry and watershed management. 

His leadership, vision and deep concern for Wisconsin forestry 
were honored by the Conservation Commission upon his untimely 
death in 1955. The published report of the July 1967 Conservation 
Centennial Symposium states 11 D.C. Everest of the Marathon 
Corporation, whose total contributions to Wisconsin Conservation 
Programs - especially those related to forestry - may never be 
fully known." And "he was a real leader in the conservation 
movement." 

Everest's leadership was called upon to chair the Wisconsin Silver 
Anniversary Forestry Conference held in Milwaukee in 1953. The 
conference made recommendations that set the stage for the next 20 
years of forestry program direction. Their report reflected 
Everest's stated positions and values about the forest industry 
and conservation. 

D.C. Everest is named in the listing of a hundred outstanding
Wisconsin conservationists. He was inducted into the Wisconsin
Forestry Hall of Fame in 1987.
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